 DSHOA Board Meeting Minutes

February 23, 2016

Real Manage Conference Room

9601 Amberglen, Suite 1250

Meeting called to order at 6:05PM, adjourned at 7:00PM by Karen McGrath, President. 

In attendance; Karen McGrath (President), Cheryl Walker (VP), Randy Reavis (Treasurer), Dan Harrison (Secretary), Bill Brooks (Real Manage). Residents in attendance; Frank Maulit (Website Chairman), Kristina Magaha (Social Committee), Prashant Gadgil (ARC), Mike Harkrider (Grounds & Landscape), Bob Podnar, and Kellie Strickland.

RESIDENT ISSUES: 

Kellie Strickland expressed concern about who would be responsible for cutting the vegetation at the retention pond and would residents have access. ACTION: Bill Brooks will get clarification from the city. Kristina Magaha stated that she has been contacted by residents inquiring about the rules on basketball goals. Dan Harrison said that the rules are posted on our web site.
COMMITTEE REPORTS:
Social: Kristina reported that the Spring Social has been scheduled for Saturday, April 2nd from 5pm until 7pm. Third Base restaurant will supply their food truck. Please support them by purchasing food items and drinks. Alcohol will not be served.

Pool: Cheryl stated that the pool will be drained for re-plastering. The work should be done in time to open the pool for spring break.

Website: Frank reported that there bare 830 email addresses in our email database and committees and board members have he ability to post information. Frank informed the board that our solar panel rules need to be posted. ACTION; A current copy of the solar panel rules will be sent to Frank.
OLD BUSINESS:

Retention Pond Vote Update: The vote to turn the Retention Pond over to the city passed. The board is now waiting for a closing date from the city.
Review Landscaper Bids: The board requested a third bid.
Solar Panel Colors: No decision was reached. The board is requesting more input.

Annual Meeting: The annual meeting is scheduled to be held at Lord of Life Lutheran Church, 9700 Neenah Ave. on Tuesday, March 8th at 7pm. Check in will begin at 6:30pm. All property owners are encouraged to attend.
NEW BUSINESS:

Tennis Court: The possibility of constructing a new tennis or sports court was discussed. Bill Brooks said that the cost would be in the neighborhood of $45,000 to $50,000. The board discussed different ways of funding the expense but postponed any decision until a future date. Also discussed was the need to change the current gate code and instituting a reservation system. Anyone wishing to reserve a time would have priority for one hour of play at the time reserved. An email blast will be sent to notify property owners of any changes. 
Neighborhood Watch: The board is seeking someone to fill this very important vacancy. If anyone is interested please contact a board member. 
EXECUTIVE SESSION: 
No board business discussions.
Respectfully submitted,

Dan Harrison, Secretary
